Workshop by Ms. Maria Lopez de Bayas

The workshop on "Impactful CV Preparation & Mobility Funds for Researchers," conducted by
Ms. Maria Lopez de Bayas, took place on Tuesday, 25th February 2025, from 2:45 PM to 4:15
PM at the Staff Seminar Room near the Banyan Tree. The session commenced with a warm
welcome and opening remarks by Fr. Dr. Roshan Castelino SJ, the Research Director at SJRI.
In his address, he emphasized the significance of continuous learning and development for
research scholars, setting a strong foundation for the insightful discussions that followed.

Ms. Maria, representing the Spanish Universities' Association, led the workshop, which was
specifically designed to provide Ph.D. scholars and postgraduate students at St. Joseph’s
University (SJU) with valuable guidance on crafting impactful CVs and exploring funding
opportunities for researchers in humanities and languages. The event saw enthusiastic
participation from approximately 20 scholars and students, all keen to enhance their academic
and professional prospects. The engagement level throughout the session exceeded
expectations, demonstrating the participants' strong interest in the topics covered.

During the first segment of the workshop, Ms. Maria provided an in-depth analysis of well-
structured CVs, breaking down key elements that make a CV stand out in a highly competitive
job market. She shared practical strategies on highlighting relevant academic achievements,
research experience, and unique skill sets in a manner that appeals to both potential
employers and academic institutions. Her insights encouraged participants to adopt a strategic
approach in presenting their strengths, ensuring their CVs reflect their expertise and potential
effectively.

The second part of the session focused on mobility funds and financial support available for
Ph.D. students, particularly those conducting research in humanities and languages. Ms.
Maria elaborated on the various funding opportunities, detailing the application processes,
eligibility criteria, and the diverse range of countries offering financial support to research
scholars. She placed special emphasis on the numerous opportunities available for Indian
students seeking to collaborate with institutions in non-English speaking European countries.
These mobility funds aim to facilitate international exposure for researchers, enabling them
to expand their academic horizons and establish valuable global connections.

The workshop proved to be highly informative and empowering for the attendees, equipping
them with essential tools and knowledge to advance their academic careers. The insights
shared by Ms. Maria will undoubtedly play a crucial role in guiding scholars through the
complexities of academic job markets and funding applications. With a well-prepared CV and
awareness of available mobility funds, participants are now better positioned to seize
opportunities that can significantly enhance their research and professional development.
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